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Important Information

In an effort to keep both members of the Quogue Village Police Department and members
of the public safe during the COVID-19 outbreak, several operational changes are being put

into place in an effort to limit person-to-person contact for the foreseeable future.

The QVPD asks any resident who is feeling ill not to respond in person to Police
Headquarters. Instead, call 911 and disclose all health concerns and symptoms to enable
officers to prepare and protect themselves and the community. While the Police Department
will remain open 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, the department is encouraging people to

only visit if critically necessary. Fingerprinting services will not be available.

If you need to file a police report, call 911 and provide all information. An officer will contact
you by phone and take the report via phone if possible. If an over the phone report is not
possible, an officer will be dispatched to your location. Please keep in mind the following

changes while awaiting the assigned officer:

»  Officers have been directed to wear personal protective equipment—goggles, masks,
gloves and protective gowns in certain circumstances and to avoid entering buildings
unless absolutely necessary. As such, you may be asked to meet the officer outside
your home or business to report an incident.

To retrieve copies of reports and records, including incident reports, and motor vehicle accident
reports a request should be submitted online at police@villageofquogueny.gov. If you do not have a
computer, call 631-653-4791 to talk to a staff member about obtaining a copy of a report. Reports
CANNOT be obtained at Police Headquarters and will only be processed by email, FAX and the US
Postal Service.




